
 Mayorõs Message 

Old Tappan News 

I   believe there is no more critical a task for a governing body than the adoption of the budget.  Over the past 
eleven years, the overriding focus of this Mayor and Council has been to fashion a budget which is fiscally prudent 
within the overall context of managing our community. It is important to remember that one of the major 
components of managing the business of a Borough is truly a FINANCIAL one, and must always be looked upon 
from that perspective.  Goals such as sharing services with neighboring communities, preserving open space, or 
providing our blue chip library with the necessary resources to renovate their building, are all viewed in the context 
of their present, and future financial implications. This administration has not, nor will we ever, compromise our 
long term financial health for short term political gains. 

 Since January, the Council and I have worked diligently through numerous budget sessions.  Last 
December, in preparation for the budget process, each department received a letter from me requesting that its operating budget would be 
reduced by 10% from the previous year.  Even though a good start, unfortunately, we found this would not be enough.   As the process started 
in January, we learned that the townôs revenues were considerably lower than in previous years.  Our interest income from investments was 
down dramatically (mainly due to declining interest rates), while building permits also collapsed as fewer people renovated their homes than 
in the previous year.  And as if that was not enough, in March we were informed that we had lost $128,783 in state aid which further reduced 
our revenue.  At that point, we quickly realized that we would have to reduce expenses much more than anticipated.  The first step we took 
was to review every departmental request (including capital items which are needed to maintain our first rate services) and to meet with the 
heads of our various departments, boards, committees and commissions. 

 At the same time, we met with representatives from both the Police Department and the DPW, and our borough hall staff, to see if  
there was a way in which we could change the structure of their impending salary increase, to something that was more akin to the financial 
problems that are occurring today.  After numerous sessions between us, we were able to work out agreements with the DPW and the police 
department to have their salaries frozen for 2010. Our borough hall staff also agreed to a 
salary freeze. Additionally, all departments would start contributing 1.5% of their salary 
towards their health care benefits, effective May 21st.  I would like to thank them for their 
work, and willingness to share in the sacrifice, throughout the entire process. 

 With the assistance of our Chief Financial Officer, Rebecca Overgaard, our 
Borough Administrator, Patrick OôBrien, as well as our Municipal Accountant, Jeff Bliss, 
we have fashioned a budget for the year 2010 which will yield a slight municipal tax 
increase. This increase will total $112 annually (or 5.8%), for a home ASSESSED at 
$626,000. Each and every council person and I deliberated long and hard about increasing 
taxes given the current economic environment that all of us are confronted with.  In the 
end, we found that to cut any more from the budget would have a much more serious 
impact going into 2011, particularly if the economy continues to meander along a 
ñrepressionò like pace. As hopefully you can see, the short and long term financial well 
being of this municipality (and consequently, your financial well being as a homeowner 
and taxpayer) is uppermost in our minds. 

In 2010, the breakdown of your tax bill will be as follows: 

¶ 15% for municipal services, which includes the operation of the Police Department 
and the Department of Public Works, the Boroughôs professionals, the Boroughôs 
many boards and commissions, the equipment utilized to ensure that our parks, streets 
and roads are maintained properly, the administration of the Borough, as well as 
funding for the Library. This is what your Mayor and Council is responsible for. 

¶ 72% for the elementary schools and high school, which is determined by the local and 
regional boards and voted on in April. The Borough of Old Tappan merely 

COLLECTS the tax. 

¶ 13% for the County Tax, which is determined by the County government. The 

Borough of Old Tappan merely COLLECTS the tax. 
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Mayor Victor M. Polce administering Oath of 
Office to Councilwoman Anna Haverilla. Photo by 
Thomas Moorhead/Northern Valley Press 

Mayor Victor M. Polce administering Oath of 
Office to Councilman Guy Carnazza. Photo by 
Thomas Moorhead/Northern Valley Press 

Congratulations to Guy Carnazza and 

Anna Haverilla on their re-election... 

Continued on page 4 
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Important Information 
For the 2010 Elections 
from the Office of the 
Borough Clerk 

PRIMARY ELECTION: Tuesday, June 8th  �t 6am - 8pm 
Last day to register to vote in the Primary Election is 
Tuesday, May 18th�X�����d�Z�����D�µ�v�]���]�‰���o�����o���Œ�l�[�•���}�(�(�]�������Á�]�o�o���Œ���u���]�v��
open on Tuesday, May 18th until 9pm 

GENERAL ELECTION: Tuesday, November 2nd �t 6:am - 8pm 

Last day to register to vote in the General Election is 
Tuesday, October 12th�X�� �� �d�Z���� �D�µ�v�]���]�‰���o�� ���o���Œ�l�[�•�� �}�(�(�]������ �Á�]�o�o��
remain open on Tuesday, October 12th until 9:00 p.m. 

The Bergen County Board of Elections issues voter Registration Cards. 

�/�(���Ç�}�µ�����Œ�����P�}�]�v�P���š�}���������}�µ�š���}�(���š�}�Á�v���}�v�����o�����š�]�}�v�������Ç�U���Ç�}�µ���u���Ç���‰�]���l���µ�‰�����v�������•���v�š�����������o�o�}�š�����‰�‰�o�]�����š�]�}�v�����š���š�Z�������}�Œ�}�µ�P�Z�����o���Œ�l�[�•��
Office.  The County Clerk must receive applications by mail no later than 7 days prior to Election Day.  After the 7 day deadline 

all applications must be hand delivered to the County Clerk. 

DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES:   Watch for your Sample Ballot, which indicates your District and Polling Place in 
the left hand corner.  Contact the Municipal Clerks office at 201-664-1849 ext. 14 if you have any questions. 

POLLING PLACE FOR DISTRICTS 1, 2, & 3:  T. Baldwin Demarest School, School Street/Herrick Drive 

With spring upon us and thoughts of 
summer not being far away we all can 
breathe a sigh of relief that we survived 
another cold and snowy winter. 

A Message from Police 
         �&�K�L�H�I���-�R�V�H�S�K���)�D�V�X�O�R�«���� 

            As of April 1st overnight parking on the streets 
resumed in the Borough but we do ask that residents 
continue whenever possible to park in their driveways. It 
makes it easier to pick out the car that does not belong in 
the area as itôs occupants could be committing a crime at 
your home or a neighbors. 

            Parents are reminded that underage drinking will 
not be tolerated. Both state law and borough ordinances 
prohibit drinking by minors on public and private property. 
Liability issues should be enough to make any parent think 
twice before allowing minors to drink in their homes. 
Giving a minor alcohol is like handing them a loaded gun. 
Donôt Do It!!! 

            The Police Department has been using the Nixle 
Notification System over the past several months with 
great success. Sign up at www.nixle.com to receive 
important notifications. We will also be testing a new 
phone notification system over the next several weeks to 
insure all is working properly. 

            Along with spring comes the flourishing of flowers 
and the like but also the flourishing of door to door 
solicitations and home improvement scams. Do not get 
caught up in one of these fantastic deals. Do the research 
on your contractor and never hire someone who 
mysteriously shows up with the deal of the century that 
you canôt refuse. Also, do not get caught up in internet 
fraud scams. A great source of information can be found 
on the FBI website at www.fbi.gov/majcases/fraud/
fraudschemes.htm . 

            The Police Department will also be hosting the 
Senior Picnic at Stone Point Park on June 15th. Come and 
join us for a relaxing day of good food and friendship. 

             With all the activities taking place around the 
recreation areas we ask that you be mindful of your speed 
and parking regulations. 

              Child seat installations are conducted by our 
trained technicians but we ask that you make an 
appointment several days ahead of time due to scheduling 
conflicts that occur periodically.  

PROCLAMATION HONORING  
ASSEMBLYMAN JOHN E. ROONEY:  
The Honorable Assemblyman John E. 
Rooney is leaving the NJ Assembly after 
26 years of stellar and dedicated service.  
He has served continuously  in elected 
office since January of 1977, first as 
Councilman for 2 years then as Mayor  of  
the Borough of Northvale for 24 years and 
then Assemblyman for 26 years and 
additionally served in elective office for 
thirty four consecutive years. In contrast to 
his public service and business resume, 
Assemblyman John E. Rooney greatest 
accomplishment has been his partnership 
with his lovely wife Martha and his loving 
children Beth and Patrick. 

Pictured above is Mayor Victor M. Polce honoring �³�-�R�K�Q���(�����5�R�R�Q�H�\�´ for his 
exceptional service to the Borough of Old Tappan, his lifetime commitment to 
serving others and most especially as friend to all who know him. 

PROCLAMATION HONORING  
LEON LEPSELTER:  Leon Lepselter has 
been a resident of the Borough of Old 
Tappan since 1979.  He has served on the 
Technology Committee,  Tele-
communications Committee and the 
Bonnabel Park Committee comprising over 
forty years of service to the Committees of 
the Borough of Old Tappan.   Leon 
selflessly offers his experience in 
technology and expertise gained from his 
forty years of service to New York 
Telephone Company and nine years to 
Verizon. Leon Lepselter has contributed 
over ten years both as engineer and 
maintaining steam trains in Mount Hope 
and Steam Town, Pennsylvania keeping 
the Steam Trains ñrunningò.  Leon has a 
strong love and dedication to the Borough 
of Old Tappan and feels strongly the need 
to give back to the community for the 
many good years and good friends.             
Leon is happiest with his wife Helena at 
his side, the love of his dog, a model train 
in his hand and serving the people and the 
community of Old Tappan with a great 
deal of dedication and devotion. 

Pictured above is Mayor Victor M. 
Polce honoring Leon Lepselter for 
his exceptional service to the 
Borough of Old Tappan, his lifetime 
commitment to serving others and 
most especially as a friend to all 
who know him. 


